
 
John Rossi 

55 Water Street, 32
nd

 Floor 

New York, New York 10041  

(T) 212-607-2016 

(F) 212-701-8346 

jrossi@mettel.net 

January 30, 2014 

       Via Web Filing 

Dr. Burl W Haar, Executive Secretary 

Minnesota Public Service Commission 

121 7
th

 Place East, Suite 350 

St. Paul, MN 55101   

    

Re:  Business Productivity Solutions, Inc. 

   Request to Relinquish Certificate of Authority   

 

Dear Dr. Haar: 

 

Manhattan Telecommunications Corporation d/b/a MetTel acquired Business 

Productivity Solutions, Inc. (“BPS”) as part of Docket No. 05-1348.   

 

We respectfully request the relinquishment of the BPS certificate of authority as we 

have discontinued the provisioning of all services associated with BPS.   

 

If you have any questions or if we may provide you with any additional information, 

please do not hesitate to contact us. 

  

Respectfully submitted, 

  

               /s/ John Rossi 

 

        John Rossi, Regulatory 

 

 

 

 

Enclosures: 

 

cc:  Minnesota Department of Commerce 

 Linda Chavez 

 85 7
th

 Place East, Suite 500 

 St. Paul, MN 55101-2198 

  


